## Town of Riverview COUNCIL REPORT FORM

Presented to: Mayor and Council

Department: Corporate Services

Date: September 26, 2022

Subject: Statements of Public Interest – Briefing from K. Brewer



## **BACKGROUND**

Currently, all local governments in New Brunswick are required to have land use plans, while land use plans for local service districts are optional. Under Local Government Reform, the *Community Planning Act* will be amended to require that all local governments and rural districts have land use plans in place by 2027.

The Province has created Statements of Public Interest that will be included in a Regulation under the Community Planning Act. These SPIs will serve to align provincial, regional and local land use planning across New Brunswick.

Attached is a briefing from our Planner, Kirk Brewer which explains in more detail the direction Government is taking with the creation of the SPIs.

The briefing note is for Council's awareness of the SPIs only and there is no decision or action required by Council at this time.

Prepared by: Annette Crummey, Director/Town Clerk

## **Report Approval Details**

Document Title:	Statements of Public Interest - Briefing from K. Brewer.docx
Attachments:	- Briefing note on SPIs.pdf
Final Approval Date:	Sep 12, 2022

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below:

Colin Smith - Sep 12, 2022 - 4:33 PM